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Trustees Report  

 

This year the staff settled well into a team with the addition of Tor who is 

completing her training with us. Vicky M and Rachel R have completed their 

training and have received a pay rise to reflect this. Cherie Keenan sadly 

resigned to concentrate on her baby yoga courses. Vicky Willis continues as full 

time Deputy along with Becky as Manager. 

 

We have had one cake sale with another one due before the end of the term. 

 

The cost of the sessions are going to rise to £5 per hour from £4.50. 

 

The team have had several inset days which have been used for training and 

the training of staff is ongoing. 

 

We have this year begun to meet the Headmaster of Glenfall half termly which 

has helped to build relationships with the school and has enabled us to air any 

issues. I hope that this will continue for the future.  

 

The goals for this coming year is to continue to welcome and encourage 

parental involvement on both the committee and helping to support 

preschool. 

 

We need to continue to monitor the cleaning situation and source ideas to 

help us resolve the cleanliness. 

 

 I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff for their 

hardwork over the last year and their ongoing commitment to Glenfall 

Preschool.  




